
CAUFORNIA ROPEOS 
For the year 

Bay Area Rodeo- San Jose 
June 14-16, 2002 

San Diego Rodeo 
San Diego 

September 20-22, 2002 

ZOO! 

L.A. Rodeo 
Los Angeles 

April19-21, 2002 



THE INTERNATIONAL GAY 
RODEO ASSOCIATION 

2001-2002 
RODEO SCHEDULE 

Texas Gay Rodeo, Dallas TX 

Road Runner Rodeo - Phoenix, AZ 

IGRA University- StLouis MOor Tampa FL 

Cowtown Rodeo- Fort Worth, TX 

Bighorn Rodeo - Las Vegas, NV 

L.A. Rodeo- Los Angeles, CA 

Rodeo in The Rock - Little Rock, AR 
Great Plains Rodeo-O.K.C., OK 

Southern Spurs Rodeo -Atlanta, Ga 
Salt Lake City Rodeo - SLC, Ut 

Bay Area Rodeo - San Jose, Ca 

Canadian Rockies Inti Rodeo - Calgary Alb 
Heartland Rodeo - Omaha, Ne 

Rocky Mountain Rodeo - Denver, Co 

18th IGRA Convention - Cleveland, OH 
ZiaRodeo -Albuquerque, NM 

Windy City Rodeo - Chigago IL 

Show Me State Rodeo- Kansas City, Mo 

Atlantic Stampede- Washington , DC 

San Diego Rodeo - San Diego, Ca 
IGRA Finals Rodeo - Wichita, KS 

All Information is believed to be accurate, 
however, we urge you to contact 
the local producing Association 
or I.G.R.A. to confirm all dates, 
times and locations before making 
any commitments. Our data source is 
IGRA as of 7/26/2001 . 

Nov 9-11 
Jan 18-20 

Feb 15-17 

Mar 29-31 

Apr 5-7 

Apr 19-21 
Apr 26-28 

May 24-26 
May 31-Jun 2 

May 31-Jun 2 

June 14-16 

June 28-30 

June 28-30 
July 12-14 

July 25-28 

Aug 9-11 

Aug 23-25 

Aug 30-Sep 1 

Sept 6-8 

Sept 20-22 

Oct 11-13 

The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 
President: David Medzerian . 4226 East 15th Street 

VP Admin: Mitch Gill Long Beach, Ca 90804 
VP Rodeo: Thorn Brennan www.gsgra.org 
Treasurer: Bill Chapmam e-mail: gsgra@gsgra.org 

Secretary: Joseph Berry (619) 293-0666 

Ttt~~t&~#W~<{ 
The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 

Newsletter CoChairs 
Ruth Hilderbrandt mamarodeo@aol.com 

and Joseph Olney rodeobril@aol.com 2001 



PO Box 2407 Long Beach, Calif. 90801-2407 - - (562) 498-1675 
http://www.larodeo.com larodeo@larodeo.com - -

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER 

(; 'Gltcotk :~on BeeP Bmuties!! J~({l Thank you to Larry A., Bob B., Roz C., Bill C., Charlie C., Devon D., 
..::- .(f_ !:... Erin E., Tracy E., Jackie E., Gonzo G., Greg G. Emily G. Ruth H., Scott 
\_~ H., Mark J., Lisa J., Sherry L., Steve L., Phil L., Joe M., Lenore M., 
( ~~ Craig M., Drew 0., Joe 0., Bill P., Cyndi P., Renee R., Warren S., 

{('. )·~'1'; : ' David S., Shawn S., Paul T., Pam V., and Craig W. for donating their 
... v.:.:. time and hard work to pour beverages at the 2001 LNValley Pride Event on 
{J October 6 & 7, 200 I. Again, we had a heated competition between 
beverage stands competing to bring home the most in TIPS. The Disco Dance Tent booth 
crew continued its tradition of doing whatever it takes to beat the competition, winning 
again with $247.21 in total tips for the weekend (although, the Country Tent will be 
quick to point out that they had an unfair disadvantage because they didn't have any soda 
to sell) . The total tip earnings for all five booths came to $813.32 ... Great job, everyone! 
Thank you to Sherry Le for once again doing a fabulous job with coordinating and 
supervising volunteers for the weekend. We will all be looking forward to next year's 
fun! 

CONGRATULATIONS FINALS BUCKLE WINNERS!! 
Congratulations to Renee R. for running the single fastest Barrel Race time at 
the International Finals Rodeo and bringing home buckles in Barrel Racing AND 
Wild Drag! Congrats also to Patrick K. & Bob B. for keeping the Finals Goat 
Dressing buckle in Acton, CA and with GLAC, and to David S. and Drew 0. for 
grabbing the Steer Decorating buckle. GLAC is extremely proud of all of 
our international champions! (Oh yeah ... congrats to Shawn s., Don K., and myself 
for winning Best Wild Drag Costumes on Saturday and to Drew 0., David S., and ?ll 

Christy C. for taking home honors on Sunday.) 1r 

~ 13ecud:'t{uL13~1301M'lt'y ... 
'· ~ A huge thank you to Cyndi P. for her hard work in creating a beautiful rodeo 

, , , ' blanket oft-shirts from rodeos past. The blanket contains patches made from the t­
,, ' shirts from 25 GSGRA and IGRA rodeos surrounded by a colorful rainbow border with 

light blue backing. The Blanket will be touring the rodeo circuit from now until the 2002 LA 
Rodeo, where it will be raffled off to one lucky winner. Look for The Blanket at the GSGRA or 
IGRA booth at upcoming rodeos and also at GLAC fundraisers. Make sure to take a look at it 
before it is gone in April. Raffle tickets will be $1 each or 6 for $5 and will be for sale at the 
rodeos or from chapter members. 

L.A. NEWS I NOVEMBER 200 1 

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.) 

~gncgk~~ t<:)r ~~nni~~---
GLAc loves The Porch Cafe!! Our September and October 
member breakfasts were. such an overwhelming success that 
we have scheduled a Pancake Breakfast FUNdraiser on 
Saturday, November 10, 2001 . Tickets will be $3 each and 
will get you three pancakes and a beverage. Presale 
tickets will be available at Finals Rodeo, at The Porch Cafe, 
or from GLAC Members. Don't miss this opportunity to enjoy 
good food and good friends while helping to raise money for the 
LA Rodeo! 

tleUo-t"o- New VP of 'Rodeo- OpJT. P~ Thom:p!OW 
Welcome back to "new" VP of Rodeo Operations, Paul Thompson, who 
was unanimously voted in at the GLAC chapter meeting on October 13, 
2001. Paul has done a fine job in years past, and we expect more 
miracles from him as we move back to the Los Angeles Equestrian Center 
in 2002. Congratulations also to Cyndi P. who was elected as our new 
alternate State Board Representative at the October meeting. Thank you 
to both of you for making the commitment to share your energy with 
your GLAC family! 

2002 LA Rodeo Committee Chairs Approved 
Congratulations to the following 2002 Rodeo Committee Chairs who were 
approved at the October Meeting: 
Asst. Event Coordinator- Tracy Eaton-Keiper 
Rodeo Director - Roger Bergman 
Accounting Director- Mark Jensen 
Hotel Coordinator- Ruth Hilderbrandt 
Contestant Coordinators- Mike De Yonker 
Announcer- Joe Olney 
Grand Entry Coordinator- David Medzerian 
Festival Director- Larry Andrick 
Logistics Coordinator. - Roz Campbell 
Vendor Coordinator. -Connie Risch 
Security Director- Warren Sibille . 
Entertainment Coordinators- Scott Hilderbrandt, Gerald Hill 
Publicity Director- Thorn Sloan 
Program Coordinator- Devon Deming-Le 
Merchandise Coordinators- Sherry Le, Phil Lucier, Corey Shaw . 
Buckle/Award Coordinators - Clint Cooper, Drew Oberbeck, Heather Watkms 

(p.s.- We are still looking for a Volunteer Coordinator!!) 

L.A. NEWS I NOVEMBER 200 1 



CALENDAR 
============ 

NOV. 3 
10AM 

NOV. 9-11 

NOV.10 

DEC.1 
10AM 

NOVEMBER 2001 

GLAC CHAPTER MEETING 
Location TBA 

TEXAS RODEO 
Dallas, TX 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
FUNdraiser at The Porch Cafe 
Long Beach, CA 

DECEMBER 2001 

GLAC BOARD MEETING 
Location TBA 

Future GLAC Meeting Dates 

January 5, 2002 
February 2, 2002 

March 9, 2002 
April 13, 2002 
May 4, 2002 
June 8, 2002 

DIRECTORY 
GLAC Hotline 

(562) 498-1675 
PRESIDENT 

Drew Oberbeck 
drew oberbeck@hotmail.com 

VP OF ADMINISTRATION 
Tracy Keiper 

eatonkeiper@earthlink.net 
VP OF RODEO OPERATIONS 

Paul Thompson 
SECRETARY 

Lenore Mankoff 
ComeDancn@aol.com 

TREASURER 
Mark Jensen 

Lbcowbov@aol.com 
STATE BOARD 

Representatives 
Phil Lucier, Bill Paige, Bob Buenfil 

Alternates 
Warren Sibille, Cyndi Pais 

COMMITIEES 
By-Laws 

Mike DeYonker 
Events 

Carl Barbee 
carl.barbee@verizon.net 

Entertainment/Dance 
Gerald Hill, Scott Hilderbrandt 

Fundraising 
Carl Barbee, Bill Paige 

Membership 
Ruth Hilderbrandt 

Merchandise 
Sherry Le, Corey Shaw, Phil Lucier 

Nominations 
Thom Brennan 

Publicity 
Thom Sloan 

Webgirls 
Devon Deming-Le, Sue Downing 

Newsletter 
Devon Deming-Le 

dmdeming@vahoo.com 

Submiss ions to the newsletter are welcome (subject to editing for space or content) by the 15th of each month. 
A ll published materials, including the chapter logo, "LA Rodeo" logo and posters, newsletter, 
"LARODEO.COM" and website contents are Copyright © 1999 GSGRA-L.A., a California non-profit 
corporation. Any usc without prior permission is a violation of copyright law. 

PRESIDENT AND 
TRUSTEE REPORT 

gets about a dozen and a half cases. 
We're researching to see if California law 
allows us to accept this donation; if not, 

-- By David Medzerian I'll have to drink it all out of state -- or 
What a terrific Finals Rodeo! After GSGRA can allocate our cases to 

more than a year of planning (and only another IGRA association. 
one or two mild crises!), the IGRA Finals Additionally, the Pucker logo is now 
Rodeo in Palm Springs was a great one that you have to use on everything 
success. I am so proud of the Greater that promotes your rodeo; and you can't 
Palm Springs Chapter, and I know you have any other "cordial" as a rodeo 
join me in congratulating Barry Hamm, sponsor. 
Doug Belk, AI Wright, Lorry King, John The board was also prepared to 
Johnson, Lee Self, Chuck Marx, Darrin consider a sponsorship from the "180" 
Land, Judy Galloway, J.G. Avila and the energy drink, but the proposal was 
rest of the rodeo team for their hard work withdrawn at the last minute. 
--and the terrific results. The groundwork Anheuser-Busch has withdrawn all 
is certainly set for the Palm Springs promotional and marketing funding from 
Rodeo to return to the IGRA schedule in the product. 
November 2002. Also at the IGRA Board meeting, the 

In 2001 , GSGRA has done the schedule of trustees' meetings was set 
impossible: We've hosted three terrific for 2002 -- and this year it includes a stop 
IGRA circuit rodeos (Bay Area, San in California. The trustees will meet: 
Diego and this year's largest IGRA rodeo, --Jan. 18 at the Phoenix rodeo. 
Los Angeles), a successfuiiGRA --April 19 at the L.A. rodeo. 
Convention (Long Beach) and a -- July 26 at the IGRA Convention in 
wonderful Finals Rodeo (Palm Springs) . Cleveland. 
No IGRA association has ever done this, -- Oct. 11 at IGRA Finals Rodeo in 
and we couldn't have pulled it off without Wichita. 
the efforts of each of our great chapters Finally, although I continue as GSGRA 
and our fabulous members. Give president, the October IGRA board 
yourselves a hand! meeting was my last as your GSGRA 

On to trustee business. IGRA has new trustee. As you probably know, having 
national sponsor starting January 1, served as trustee since 1997 I chose not 
2002: DeKuyper's Pucker, from Jim to run for another term. AI Wright starts a 
Beam. Pucker will be the '.'official cordial three-year term as GSGRA trustee to 
of IGRA" for the 2002 calendar year. IGRA on Nov. 1. 2001 

Under the one-year contract, During my five years as your trustee, 
approved at the IGRA Board's Oct. 19 I've represented GSGRA at 19 IGRA 
meeting, Pucker will give IGRA $20,000 board meetings, five IGRA conventions 
in cash and 350 cases of "product." and 48 IGRA rodeos, and GSGRA has 
Rodeos that have had previous Pucker hosted two IGRA conventions, 17 regular 
sponsorships should get the cash they rodeos and one finals rodeo (no wonder 
had previously; the remaining money will my hair turned white) . It has been 
be divided among the other rodeos (it grueling but also rewarding, and it has 
looks like Los Angeles and San Diego been a privilege and honor to represent 
will have their previous Pucker you and our great organization at the 
sponsorship amount matched, and the IGRA level. Good luck to AI , and thanks 
Bay Area and Palm Springs rodeos to all of you for your help, support and 
would each get about $500) . As for the encouragement over these five years . 
cases of Pucker, each IGRA association - D.M. 



THE GOLDEN STATE GAY RODEO ASSOCIATION 
A Member Association of the International Gay Rodeo Association 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
Membership records are strictly confidential. G.S.G.R.A. is an organization of men and 
women. Ownership of a horse is not required to be a member Membership fees are for 
one year from the date of receipt. Family memberships are available to any two persons 
residing at the same address. Members must be at least 18 years of age. Some G.S.G.R.A. 
events are held in locations with age restrictions that would exclude members under the 
age of 21. Members agree that they have a commitment to the goals of the Association as 
stated in the bylaws. 

Individual ..... $40.00 Family ..... $75.00 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

PRIMARY MEMHER CHAPTER AFFILIATION 

NAME 
Please check the chapter 

1-A- D_ D_ R_E_ S_S_ +--------------1 with which you would like to 

1-----~--------------i 

CITY 

~---~--------------1 
STATFJZIP 

BIRTHDAY 
Year Optional 

PHONE# 

E-MAIL 

All new members receive an engraved G.S.G.R.A. name badge. 
Please print here the way you would like us to engrave yours. 

DATE 

SIGNA lURE 

fAMILY MEMBER 

All new members receive an engraved G.S.G.R.A. name badge. 
Please print here the way you would like us to engrave yours. 

be affiliated. Members that 
do not indicate a preference 
will be considered to have 
selected Member at Large. 

GREATER L,A. 

GREATER SAN DIEGO 

GREATER PALM 
SPRINGS 

MEMBER AT LARGE 

MAIL THIS COMPLETED 
I-B-IRil_ ID_A_Y- -,------------ -i FORM WITH YOUR 

PAYMENT TO: 

EMAIL 

DAlE 

SIGNATIJRE 

Year Oplional 

G.S.G.R.A. 
Membership Committee 
4226 East 15th St.Long 

Beach, Ca 90804 

) 
) 

You better 
do what 
Mama 
Membership 
says 

IJI~~e 

afJ:-ieJid 
~ojoi.JI 

Tea~ G.S.G.~ . .A.. 
Remember: It's not nice to fool Mama Membership 

MEMBERSHIP IS REQUIRED TO COMPETE!!!!! 
If there ever was any doubt, let's put it to rest once and for all! Membership, in 
good standing, in an IGRA Member Association is required to compete in 
IGRA and/or GSGRA sanctioned rodeos and some other events. If a rodeo 
secretary is unable to verify current membership from lists provided by 
Associations or from membership cards carried by the member, the contestant 
will be required to join an Association in order to compete and any fees paid 
will not be refunded. 

THE RESPONSIBILITY IS NOW YOURS 
To avoid problems carry your membership card with you to all GSGRA and 
IGRA events and renew your membership as soon as you receive your renewal 
notice. If you do not know when your renewal is due check the top line of the 
address on any membership mail your receive including The Chute. Your 
membership expires at the end of the month shown on the top line. If you still 
have questions talk to your Chapter Membership Chair or contact the 
Membership Committee by e-mail at: membership@gsgra.org or by mail at: 
4226 East 15th Street, Long Beach, CA 90804. 



PMB 147 
4741 E. Palm Canyon· 

Palm Springs, CA 92264 
www .gpscrodeo .org 

Rodeo Hotline 
(760)-318-7702 

GPSC CONTACTS 

Barry Hamm, President 
barry@cowboys.com 

(760) 318-7972 

Doug Beck, VP-Rodeo Operations 
doug@cowboys.com 

(760) 318-6962 

lee Self, VP- Administration 
stephanp@neteze.com 

(760) 320-7278 or 416-9600 

Chuck Marx, Treasurer 
chuckerbear@bigfoot.com 

(760) 416-3788 

lorry King, Secretary 
llwking@aol.com 
(909} 899-9576 

J .D. Johnson, Communications Chair 
Education and Membership Chair 

rawcowboy@aol.com 
(760) 946-4641 

Greater Palm Springs Chapter 
(Riverside & San Bernardino Counties) 

November 2002 

THE 
GREATER PALMS 

SPRINGS CHAPTER 
THANKS ALL THE 

WONDER PEOPLE THAT 
·MADE THE 15TH 

ANNUAL IGRA FINALS 
RODEO A SUCCESS. 

THE IGRA FINALS 2001 
RODEO DIRECTORS 

Monthly Chapter Meeting 
Sunday, November 11th 

Chapter Meeting - 4:00 PM 

917 Inland Center Drive 
San Bernardino 
909-884-8770 

I 

.. 

Golden State Gat Rodeo Association 
Business Members 

917 Inland Center Drive 
San Bernardino 
909-884-8770 

The Villa 
Palm Springs Inn & Resort 

67-670 Carey Road 
Cathedral City 
(760) 328-7211 

www.thevilla.com 

1466 N. PALM CANYON DR. 
PALM SPRINGS 
(760) 322-CAMP 

Formerly '!tamps 

440 N. El Cielo Road 
Palm Springs 

760-325-7072 

~­
·~qt,~~1 """':.lJ! 

q,Ol_l 

hed 
600 E. Sunny Dunes Rd. 

Palm Springs 
760-320-3299 

• 
SOTHEll\"S .... ~ .. ......;.-a.~~, 

Roger J. Radloy 
1\mk<r .N\Ol.i~l<' 

-fJ.I N. ftdm c,,~.,.,, Om ... /'11/~t• .}i"'lf.'· c.:..t •Jlli•l 
1l W J 7i, f-OH? . C~/ (7{i{l) 175-(.tJIJIJ 

OJ/iu (,""{,()) .I.!J·If~l 1-Jn.~J miiii(I~Jnl.rlllll 

Desert Palms Inn 
67-580 Highway Ill 

(Behind Target) 
Cathedral City 
(760) 324-3000 

Palm Springs 
2420 N. Palm Canyon · 

Palm·Springs 
(760) 320-8878 

67625 E. Palm Canyon Dr. 
Cathedral City 

(760) 321-9688 

6 7555 E. Palm Canyon 
Cathedral City 

328-9919 

224 E. Arenas 

Palm Springs 
760-320-1266 

LET'S 
RODEO 



WHA f - WHERE - WHEN 
November 2001 March 2002 

2 Grand Nations Rodeo Night Out 9 LA - Membership Meeting 
Imperial Court Coronation 

San Jose 
Cow Palace, San Francisco 2 

3 LA - Membership Meeting 
3-4 Palm Springs Pride 10 BAC Bowi-A-Thon 
9-11 Texas Gay Rodeo 

10 

15 

Dallas, TX 
Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser 

The Porch Cafe-Long Beach 
BAC - Membership Meeting 7pm 

17 State Board Meeting-Radisson 

Mission Valley, San Diego 10am 
16-17 GSGRA Royalty Competition 

San Diego 

2 
23 

LA - Membership Meeting 
Road Runner Regional Rodeo 

Phoenix. Az 
BAC - Membership Meeting 7pm 

February 2002 
LA - Membership Meeting 
Imperial Court Coronation 

San Francisco 

23 State Board Meeting-Host GLAC 
28 BAG-Membership Meeting 7:30pm 

For G&L events in California, 
checkout 

www.capride.org 

11 
13 

April 2002 
SAC-Membership Meeting 7pm 

LA - Membership Meeting 

May 2002 
4 LA - Membership Meeting 
11-12 GSGRA State Convention 

Hosted by Bay Area Chapter 
16 BAG-Membership Meeting 7pm 

18-19 Long Beach Pride 
18 BAC Gymkhana 

June 2002 
8 LA - Membership Meeting 
9-10 San Jose Pride 
10 Sata Rosa Pride 
22 BAG-Membership Meeting and 

Volunteer Party 

22-23 CSW-Pride Parade & Festival 
Los Angeles 

July 2002 
9 BAG-Membership Meeting ?pm 

26-28 San Diego Pride 

BAG-Annual Meeting and 
Officer Election 

Want your event listed in What Where and When? We want to list any event of 
interest to our members and we would like like to include your event so send us 

the info and you're in. Keep us informed and we will pass your info on to everyone. 
E-mail your suggestions and events to us at membership@gsgra.org. 

I· 

URGENT ACTION ALERT 
SUPPORT THE 
OLYMPIC RODEO 
GSGRA received the following, open 
letter from Cindy Schonholtz at PRCA. It · 
was addressed to "Rodeo supporters and 
those opposed to radical animal rights 
activists" please give it your 
consideration. More information, 
referrals, sample letters are available at 
the PRCA website. 

As most of you know, the Salt 
Lake Organizing Committee is working 
with the PRCA to produce a rodeo as a 
part of the Arts and Culture Festival 
during the Salt Lake Olympics next 
February. Utah animal rights groups are 
putting enormous pressure on Salt Lake 
Organizing Committee CEO Mitt 
Romney to cancel this event. The rodeo 
community needs to embrace this event 
and contact Mr. Romney TODAY and let 
him know that there is tremendous 
support for this rodeo. Please do not · 
allow the vocal few animal rights 
activists outnumber us with letters, this is 
a vital battle to keep rodeo thriving while 
supporting our friends at the Salt Lake 
Organizing Committee. Please let me 
know if you sent a letter by email me a 
copy or sending me a copy of the letter. 
More information can be found at 
PRCA's web site at www.prorodeo.com. 
We need to generate thousands of letters 
please pass this along to other interested' 
folks . 

Please email, write, or fax Mr. Romney 
today - letters would be best but do what 
you have the resources to do: Contact 
information to send supportive letters 
follows . 

Salt Lake Organizing Committee 
Mitt Romney 
299 S. Main St., Ste. 1300 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
E-Mail: 
media.relations@saltlake2002.com 

Sincerely, 
Cindy Schonholtz 
PRCA Animal Welfare 
10 I Pro Rodeo Drive, 
Colorado Springs, CO 80919 
e-mail: cschonholtz@prorodeo.com 
website: www.prorodeo.com. 

======= ========== ====== 

This is your personal invitation to: 

THE G.S.G.R.A ROYAlTY 
CONTEST AND PARTY 

Saturday night, Nov. 17, 2001 (after the 
GSGRA State Board meeting) at the · 
Radisson Hotel San Diego, the San Diego 
Rodeo's new host hotel, 1433 Camino Del 
Rio South, on the south side of Interstate 8 
between the 163 and the 805 

Join us to say farewell to our 2001 royalty 
team and cheer on your favorite contestants 
for 2002! 



Bay Area Chapter Website: www.gsgra.org/bac Hotline: (415) 561 -9228 

Howdy, I'm sort of at a disadvantage 
·here because I'm having to write this 
before Finals 2001 are complete, or even 

meeting on the 15th is sure to be busy as 
we'll be discussing our rodeo bid. If 

· you'd like to participate in this process 

held . So, congrats to all the 
chapter members that got 
invited to Finals - way 
to go! Thanks to all 
the chapter members 
that volunteered at Finals 

please plan to attend the 
meeting. 

Our Rodeo 200 I 
Royalty team has 
been awesome, and 

on Saturday the 17th 
they will all be competing for titles at the 
state board meeting in San Diego. If 
you're in the mood for a weekend 
getaway, head on down for the festivities 
and cheer our team on. 

BAC 
Rouridup 

- you don't know how much you helped 
out or were appreciated. Hope everyone 
had fun, I know I sure plan to while there. 

By now everyone should have 
received a letter from me asking about 
your thoughts and desires with regard to 
chapter activities . If you haven't done so 
yet, please take a minute or two and drop 
me a note or give me a call, I'd really like 

' to hear from you. 

Our first meeting of the year was held 
on October 13 , and we finished in almost 
record time. Brevity is a virtue (in some 
things.) The Executive Board will be (or 
will have) interviewed candidates for the 
position of Rodeo Director on October 25 
and we'll have an announcement shortly 
thereafter. The November chapter 

Royalty Letter 
The Applications have been filed, 

horsemanship tapes are done. Entertainment 
numbers are being polished. Study groups are 
running smoothly. The only thing left is to put 
the right outfit together for the Western Wear 
competition. The Bay Area Royalty 2001 is 
on their way to San Diego to compete for 
Mr/Ms/Miss Golden State Gay Rodeo 
Association 2002. All of us in the bay want to 
wish Ed, Tiger and Deana the best of luck on 

We've had a huge tum-out for our 
chapter night out at the Grand Nationals . 
As I write this the ticket count is about 40 
people strong. The big event for the next 
quarter i s a weekend road trip to Reno. 
Keep your eyes open for details because 
space will be limited and you'll want to 
act fast to make sure you don't miss out. 

Best to all and 

Happy 
Thanksgiving! . 

Jab by 

November 18. Many of BAC members 
will be on hand to cheer our "kids" on to 
victory. So why don't you also come on 
down and support them and the BAC. 

Thanks also to the great horse people 
from the BAC who took part in the taping 
of the horsemanship videos. It was truly 
heart warming to see all of the support 
from the horse owners, coaches, film 
crew, wardrobe, make-up artists and 
bartenders. Your patience, knowledge and 
resources are very much appreciated. 

Chapter Meeting 
Thursday, November IS, 7:00p.m. 

ARIS, 380 North First Street, Suite 200, 
San Jose 

December- NO MEETING 

Fundraising News 
We sure have been busy in the Bay 

Area with all the different fairs and 
events. 200 I Folsom Street Fair, Castor 
Street Fair and the Hoedown. 

We couldn't have done all these 
events without the support of the many 
volunteers that worked there tails off to 
make all these events successful and a 
great time. 

Thank you to everyone for the support 
that you continue to give to the BAC and 
to the community. 

$1,714.00! 
,Craig./ Ando ,Philip 6Jeremy 
qscott •Eric Urank ~Chuck 

xSteve ./Greg ~Rich ,Gil 
6Robert qoon •Doug qJohn 
~Brad xShane ./Dario ~Billy 

,Hugh 6Eddie 
qJim •Allen ./jerry ~Jabby 
(hope I didn't miss anyone) 

Thank you! 
You're the best! 

Volunteers and friends worked their butts 
off serving beer, water, and soda to thirsty 
thousands at our 2001-Folsom-Street-Fair 

booth. BAC received $1,714.00 in tips 
and earned $21,630.00 for the SMMILE 

Board! 
- Gregg Harvey, Treasurer 

IGRA Finals 
Congratulations to our members who were 
invited to compete. Get the results in a future 
e-mail newsletter (BACNews@aol.com). 

- BA.C CON'T..A..CTS -
President, Jabby Lowe, Rodeojab@aol.com VP Admin, John Carrillo, Jacsfl@aol.com 

VP Rodeo Operations 
Craig Rouse 
RopinRide@aol.com 

Secretary 
Allen Register 
Baycowboy@aol.com 

Treasurer 
Gregg Harvey 
Gharvey646@aol .com 

Communications Chair 
Eric Hanson 
BACNews@aol.com 

Membership Chair 
Doug Graff 
dgraffil l @home. com 

Fund raising Chair 
Gregg Harvey 
Gl-larvey646@aol .com 

Outreach Chair 
John Carrillo 
Jacsfl@aol.com 

Education Chair 
Antonio Contreras 
Gaucho l O@ix.netcom.com 

Chute Editor 
James Briones 
BACNews@aol .com 

All mformat10n IS believed accurate at time of printmg. All events and t1mes subJect to change. 
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